

## INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL OF RIGA

## Summary for School Council meetings in March, 2022

On March 23rd, 2022 a regular School Council meeting took place. The meeting started with discussing ongoing actions related to scholarships, the need for K118 refurbishment works, and possible cooperation with the Stockholm School of Economics for promoting ISR admissions.

Afterward, Cyrielle Bazin gave an update on student admissions status as well as a Marketing activities update. Current admission is at 277 for this school year and 12 new enrollments are already for the next school year. Cyrielle informed of recent Marketing activities done: ISR was featured in the media, the billboard is up near Pinki with an ad for ISR, the spring campaign is live as well as an Open house event is planned for mid-April, mid-my, and mid-June.

During the director's report, Shane Kells reported on updates for the Child Protection Committee, Covid-19 related regulation changes, temporary students from Belarus, Ukraine, and Russia, and updates regarding school accreditation.

During the Facilities Committee, it was reported that the current focus for the Facilities Committee is on two aspects concerning the New Campus project: design and build tender as well as work on the lease agreement.

On Saturday, March 12 SC members did a training workshop session on the Governance of ISR as well as to discuss important matters considering the school. The day was spent under the supervision of a coach who guided the team through various exercises to improve team cooperation. The day was organized as an in-person meeting and was very productive and valuable for the ISR team.

Please feel free to contact us at school.council@isriga.lv in case of any questions or comments.

Paldies, спасибо, and thank you!